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HOST CMMITTEE 

L to R, Front Row: Connie Carrington, Carolyn Byars, Nancy Berry and Terri Lane. 
Back Row: Robert Lane, Wendell Carrington, Don Berry and Randy Lane. 

HOST TEAM 

MARCH RALLY REPORT  
As usual the March rally 

was special, mainly because 
members have not had any 
contact with each other for 
three months, and having 
winter cabin fever, eager to 
get out. There were eighteen   
coaches in attendance. At 
least three who had regis-
tered cancelled at the last 
moment due to illness. 
Though the drive to Rusk 
was through the rain for 
some, the weather cleared 
and was bright and sunny 
thru Saturday. Members de-
parted Sunday morning un-
der overcast skies. 

Thursday we had lots of 
arrivals at the Rusk KOA. 
That evening we had a cov-
ered dish dinner with lots of 

deserts. Our guests were Cyn-
thia and Mike Moore. Follow-
ing dinner Dianne and Jerry 
Mobley shared some experi-
ences they had on their Mis-
sion trip to Kenya. They literal-
ly travelled around the world. It 
sounded like their time spent 
in Kenya doing mission work 
was well accepted. This was 
followed by cards and visiting. 

Friday was a free day.  
Some ladies went to Canton. 
Other folks toured the country 
side while others stayed at the 
park and tried to solve the 
world problems. Dinner that 
evening consisted of Chicken 
Pot Pie casserole, green salad 
and a yummy strawberry 
shortcake. Entertainment for 
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The April title of the men’s tech 
session will be “Motor Home Load-
ing and Tire Safety”. 

Don Berry will discuss 
the tire basics for your motor 
home including determining proper 
tire pressure, safe  
load carrying, tire age, weighing 
your motorhome and more. 

Mike & Donna Bennett 

Don & Nancy Berry 

Tom & Judy Burroughs 

Bob & Carolyn Byars 

Wendell & Connie Carrington 

Pat & Kathy Duvall 

Robert & Pam Furr 

Darrell Gilliland 

Keith & Jayne Grasso 

Carlton & Marion Helmick 

Mike & Donna Hillhouse 

Bob & Ann Marie Kriesman 

Robert & Rita Rae Landrum 

Randy & Terri Lane 

Gary Marsh 

Jerry and Dianne Mobley 

Mike and Cynthia Moore 

John & Biny Sharpe 

Tuck & Connie Tucker 

Peggy Weygandt 

MARCH ATTENDEES 

Peggy Weygandt will be pre-
senting the Ladies Craft at this 
months rally. The craft will be a 
“Decorated Plate”. The cost of ma-
terials has not yet been deter-
mined.  

LADIES CRAFT  

MEN’S TECH SESSION 

the evening was a “comedic 
skit” done by Wendell and 
Connie Carrington while 
dressed in old time attire. Lots 
of laughs. Cards and visiting 
followed. 

Saturday several couples 
traveled into Rusk to take a 
train ride aboard the Texas 
Railroad, an old fashioned 
train ride to Palestine, Texas. 
We had a lunch at the station. 
Then back on board the train 
to travel back to Rusk. At 4:00 
members gathered for the reg-
ular March Business meeting.  

The dinner Saturday even-
ing was a catered meal of 
stuffed chicken breast with 
mashed potatoes and gravy, 
seasoned green beans, and a 
roll. There were many dessert 
options; from a mixed fruit 
shortcake to a variety of pie 
flavors. That evening it was 

announced that we have new 
members, Mike and Cynthia 
Moore. Other guest for the 
evening meal were Bruce and 
Yvonne Heaney. Our after 
dinner entertainment was 
Heather Griffin, singer. 
Heather was the 2008 South-
ern Gospel Music Association 
(SMGA) female vocalist of the 
year. She was accompanied 
to Rusk and the rally by her 
mother, Verna and her sister 
Sheree.  

Sunday morning we had 
sweet rolls, fruit, juice and cof-
fee for breakfast. For the 
morning devotional Heather 
Griffin sang one number and 
Wendell Carrington gave a 
brief message.  

Wendell and Connie  
Carrington  

Heather Griffin with mother 
Verna and sister Sheree.  
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BIRTHDAYS  ANNIVERSARIES 

APRIIL SPECIAL EVENTS  
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Jill Allen   
Donna Bennett   
Mike Bennett   
Joyce Daugherty   
Floyd Fenix  
Michael Hillhouse  
Bill McGuire   
Erika Moore   
Glennon Woods  

Carlton & Marion Helmick   
Jerry & Dianne Mobley  

On Friday evening after the 
evening meal one of the hosts, 
Wendell Carrington had a comedy 
routine. Great stories and he had 
everyone in stiches many times. 
One of the stories Wendell related 
was about this couple who went to 
an International Airstream Rally in 
West Virginia. Parked two coaches 
down was an identical coach but of 
a different color. That owner of the 
second coach had his coach for 
sale. Wendell relayed that the man 
and wife were in the “sale” coach 
when the owner was describing 
and demonstrating some of its fea-
tures to a prospective buyer as you 
would when you have something 
for sale. Two features being de-
scribed were that the driver’s seat 
reclined, and that there was a mon-
itoring panel on the wall by the 
door that gave information about 
his solar panels located on the 
roof.  

The subject of this story is in 
awe because he didn’t have the 
same features and in a complain-
ing tone said “mine doesn’t have 
that”. The reply or comeback from 
the owner was “I’m sure you do”.  

The reply was “I’ve had this 
coach 10 years and I would know”. 
Insisting he didn’t the two men ver-
bally spared about the issue for a 
while and later the first guy along 
with his wife retreated to their own 
coach. Later that evening he decid-
ed to look at his coach so that 
when the two met again he could 
declare “I checked and I don’t have 
those”. So he sat down in the chair 
and began examining the knobs 
and levers. After some few minutes 
of playing and “fiddling” with every-
thing on the chair, much to his sur-
prise his chair fully reclined. 
Shocked and a little red faced he 
glanced at the wall where the man 
had described the monitor to be 
located. No monitor, but he walked 
over to the area anyway and while 
looking around removed a picture 

off the wall…….. there it was hid-
den behind a picture that his wife 
had hung for decoration when 
they purchased the coach ten 
years earlier. 

This story we were listening 
to and laughing about was on 
himself and Connie. Connie says 
Wendell is usually right but this 
time he lost an argument, but did 
learn of coach features he had 
not enjoyed for the ten years of 
ownership. 

Wendell, you were truly a 
candidate for the DA Award …… 
if for nothing more than telling 
this about yourself. 

DA AWARD - MARCH “ WHOSZAT” - APRIL  

The above young lady is the 
“Member of the Month” for April. 
Take a good close look at the 
above picture. 

Do you see a resemblance 
to someone you’ve visited with 
many times? If you think you 
have identified this months 
“Member of the Month”, send an 
email to: 

darrellgilliland0@gmail.com. 

mailto:darrellgilliland0@gmail.com.
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RED RIVER ROVERS  
Business Meeting Minutes Corrected 

March 3, 2018 
 
President Bob called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. 

 

Officer Reports: 
Secretary Ann Kriesman reported that the minutes of the last meeting were circulated in the bulletin and she 
had received no additions or corrections. 
Treasurer’s Report was read by 1st Vice President John Sharpe in the absence of Rick Dennis. Amount on hand January 
1, 2017 was $8,469.56. Amount on hand as of December 31, 2017 was $8,151.14. Petty Cash on hand as of December 
31, 2017 was $26.10. The treasurer’s report will be accepted for file. 
 

Committee Reports: 
Audit committee:   John Sharpe reported that he and Curtis Buchhorn reviewed all the books and files for the year 2017. 
The records were very accurate and it is their opinion that the organization is in good shape financially. Darrell Gilliland 
moved to accept the audit report.  It was seconded and accepted. 
 

Bylaws Committee –  
Darrell Gilliland explained the Bylaws as agreeing with FMCA and the procedure for changing them. To change a by-
law, it would take putting in a recommendation to the Bylaw Committee. After reviewing and wording it to present to 
the membership, it would need to be presented 30 days before the vote. When voted on it would take 65% for it to pass. 
 

President Bob also explained the difference between Bylaws and Standing Rules. 
 

Darrell then reported on the Standing Rule change: The nominating committee has recommended the following: “A 
chapter member who changes to a type of recreational vehicle other than a motorhome may retain membership in the 
chapter”. After questions and answers, a written vote was taken. It passed 22 to 5. 
 

Old Business:    There was no old business. 
 

New Business:   
Nominating Committee. President Bob asked for nominations for the nominating committee.   
Donna Bennett nominated Dennis Moore, with his approval.  
Connie Carrington nominated LuAnn Marchison, with her approval.   
Rite Landrum nominated Pat Duvall.  
John Sharpe nominated Darrell Gilliland.   
There were no other nominations from the floor. 
 

President Bob reported that the Executive Board, after reviewing the finances for 2018, have decided that there will be 
no vouchers for this year other than for perfect attendance. 
 

There being no further business, President Bob Kriesman adjourned the meeting at 4:35 pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ann Kriesman 
Ann Kriesman, Secretary 2018 
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2018 RED RIVER ROVERS 
MARCH  1 - 4  
 Rusk KO 
 Rusk, TX  
MARCH 15 - 18 
 97th International Conv.  
 Perry, GA  
APRIL 11 - 15 
     Coyote Ranch RV Resort 
     Wichita Falls, TX  
MAY 15 - 20 
 Buckhorn Lake Resort 
 Kerrville, TX  
JUNE 6 - 10 
     Choctaw KOA RV Resort 
     Durant, OK 
JULY 18 - 21 
 98th International Conv  
 Gillette, WY  
SEPTEMBER 12 - 16 
     Potawatomi Nation Tribal RV  
     Shawnee. OK 
SEPTEMBER 19 - 22 
 Six-State Area Rally  
 Shawnee, OK  
OCTOBER 10 - 14 
 Bushman’s RV Park 
     Bullard, TX 
NOVEMBER 7 - 11 
 Winstar Casino RV Park 
 Thackerville, OK 
DECEMBER 1 
     TBD 
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Darrell Gilliland  

940-727-1800 Cell  
darrellgilliland0@gmail.com  

Dee Holloway  
972-658-3333 Cell  

werome2@gmail.com  
 

Membership Chairman  
Connie Carrington  

972-849-2208 
conniecarrington@icloud.com  

Members discuss and attempt to identify the March “ Whoszat ” 
member of the month. It was later disclosed as being John 
Sharpe. Only one member had guessed John.  

Bob 

mailto:darrellgilliland0@gmail.com
mailto:werome2@gmail.com
mailto:conniecarrington@icloud.com

